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Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) Advisory Committee
November 10, 2009
10:00 a.m. - Noon
Chico Employment Center Annex

2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300

Chico, California 

Minutes 
1. Call to Order by Mark Gordon, Chair, at 10:05 am, in attendance: Sarah Okumbe, Dorothy Churchill, Pat Anthony, Robin Keehn, Dan Grover, Mark Gordon, Laura Funkhouser, Cheryl Leeth.  Staff support:  Pam Hospers, Public Authority Manager; Linda Huffmon, Advisory Committee facilitator. 
2. Quorum established by Dan Grover, Vice Chair.
3. Minutes of August 11, 2009:  move to approve by Pat Anthony, seconded by Cheryl Leeth, passed unanimously.
4. Cheryl announced there is a new Assistant Director at Department of Employment and Social Services (DESS), covering adults and childrens services, Arlene Hostetter, from Passages, a familiar face to the committee.
5. State Action Update, as related to IHSS-Pam Hospers
a. Public Authority Allocation and impact on its budget-Pam described the cuts and actions taken to cover the 48-49% cut to the Public Authority budget:  orientations only in Oroville, elimination of a Registry Specialist position, which fortunately did not involve a layoff, but recently vacated position; no out of office travel to assist new recipients with interviewing, longer turn arounds on referrals for a provider list.  There has been discussion of mandatory furloughs, one day per pay period, and closing the Public Authority every other Friday when staff are off.  So far this has been avoided.  Any operating changes that go before the IHSS/Public Authority Governing Board will be sent to the IHSS Advisory Committee (AC) ahead of time in the event any members want to appear at the meeting and make comments for the board to consider.  County Counsel believed this would suffice for notice to the AC to provide any recommendations.  Dan Grover expressed concern about the elimination of orientations in Chico and the impact on recipients who have a tough enough time finding and retaining providers now.  The low wages and additional expenses of travel for orientation were of concern.
b. Implementing the new legislation/What’s on hold, what’s not
· Fingerprinting consumers and providers – Pam explained the process for fingerprinting approval from Department of Justice (DOJ).  Application has been submitted by both the county and Public Authority with the intent that the Public Authority be designated to do the DOJ background clearance.  It is hoped that final clearance to do fingerprinting will be in place by the end of January.  Right now, providers who have worked and been paid at any time for IHSS since Jan. 2002 can work and be paid until all enrollment options are completed by June 30, 2010.  Anyone who has not worked before as a provider will not be paid until all elements of the new enrollment process are completed.  The primary hold up being the fingerprinting of providers.  Pam shared a chart showing the costs of the locations in the county for printing.  There is a rolling cost with each agency plus a $32 fee to the Department of Justice to process.

A Talking Points Fact sheet was shared with the Committee as prepared by DESS IHSS and the Public Authority.

Consumer printing is still being worked on; however it is not due to be completed for almost 18 months.  That printing will be done in the consumers’ homes at the time of initial assessment or re-assessment.
Pam also noted that there are numerous lawsuits filed, or being considered to be filed regarding the new mandates and if any of the committee members are interested or have clients that are impacted and interested in participating to let her know and she will pass on the information.  Dorothy has already expressed an interest.

· Felony exclusions for providers – very much up in the air, no clear explanation for it from California Department of Social Services (CDSS) yet.  
· Costs of fingerprinting– information handed out and explained.
· Orientations for Providers– The Public Authority (PA) began presenting the new materials, forms and video disk at orientations on 10/27.  The disk is about 40 minutes long.  If any of the Committee members are interested in viewing it, let Pam know and she will work on getting a copy of the disk upon request.  The PA and IHSS staff are working on solutions to meet the new requirements for the already existing 2,900 providers, by 6/30/10.  One thought is a few mass orientations in north and south county, but there are details and other ideas to explore.  Suggestions welcome.  They won’t start until after fingerprinting is available.  The mass orientations would be a much abbreviated format to simply meet the new state mandates.  Robin suggested that some of the new money being allocated for orientations be used to get providers to orientation trainings, or trainings in Chico.  Dorothy suggested that fingerprinting be offered at orientations.  Pam explained that is one option being explored, however the providers have a choice of where they can get their prints done; the County and Public Authority cannot dictate where they go.  There are two private Livescan providers in the county who do mobile printing, who may be able to attend orientations, but the County and PA would have to invite both at the same time as there would not be a county or PA contract for this as the providers are required to pay for it themselves.
· New enrollment forms

1. Provider Enrollment form – copy shared at meeting, being used in orientation trainings.
2. Provider Agreement form - copy shared at meeting, being used in orientation trainings.
3. Recipient designation of provider form - copy shared at meeting, being used in orientation trainings.
· Consumer service reductions – on hold due to lawsuit filed in October.  Cheryl explained the problems with the state that were passed on to the counties to remedy and praised the DESS IHSS staff that made the corrections in time so that recipients and providers were not impacted by the short notice from the state.  Dorothy noted a vote of thanks to the staff involved; Pam will forward an email to that effect.
c. SB 69 – Pam reported that a bill was introduced last week by CWDA to put the implementation of the provider enrollment changes on hold for a few months to allow for better preparation of the implementation.  It passed the assembly on 11/2, however died at the senate on 11/4.
The committee discussed their concerns and issues that arose out of the above information.  Robin made a motion for Dan and Mark to write a letter on behalf of the committee to the Director of the Butte County Department of Employment and Social Services with cc to the Board of Supervisors members regarding details that follow, Pat seconded.  It passed unanimously, with Cheryl Leeth abstaining.  Details to be covered:


Orientations in Chico


Fingerprinting at orientations


Staffing cuts with the Public Authority and the impact it will have on registry use


Pursuit of adequate and necessary funding.

A second letter regarding labor negotiations will be prepared by Dan and Mark for submittal to the Board of Supervisors.

Linda will forward letterhead to Dan to use.

6. Fraud, where is it? – Cheryl discussed the unannounced home visits in the plan and that IHSS services would not be impacted if a recipient wasn’t in the home at the time of the visit, unless it was determined that the recipient did not live there or some other type of fraud issue was discovered.  The county will be responsible for any fraud issues under $500, and the state will pick up the ones over that amount.  The committee expressed concern about the unannounced home visits and the right to privacy.
7. California In-Home Supportive Services Consumer Alliance (CICA) – Sarah is the only committee member interested/available to attend the upcoming statewide meeting.  Pam will make the reservations and process the conference fee and room for payment.  

8. Contract Mode – Cheryl and Pam reported that things seem to be moving along according to plan with the transition.  While the PA will not be able to provide the support to the transition as planned due to the reduced staffing, this has not been a problem to date.
9. Consumer Survey-Pam Hospers – this will be on hold pending availability of staff time.  There is a possibility of using interns from CSUC School of Nursing to do a phone survey, but it will depend on staff time to develop it.
10. Public Authority Removal/Denial policies, these are on hold pending the outcome of the new provider enrollment changes as they clearly impact the proposed changes.
11.  Public Authority labor negotiations – Pam reported that they are scheduled to start on 11/13/09.  The committee expressed concern that they be expedited due to all the negative issues from the state this year.

12.  Mark reminded the committee that they are in need of a recipient representative to fill one vacancy.  If anyone knows anyone interested, to please let him or Pam know.  Pam also reminded Mark that his term expires in December.  Sarah moved to reappoint Mark, and Cheryl seconded.  Motion passed unanimously, Mark accepted. 

13. Meeting schedule for 2010-Linda provided a schedule of meeting dates for 2010 – February 9, May 11, August 10 and November 9.   All meetings will occur at the Chico Employment Center Annex from 10 a.m.-noon, with the exception of May 11 when the meeting will be from 2:00-4:00 p.m.
14. Public Comment-none
15. Adjournment by Mark Gordon at 12:15 pm
Next meeting date and time confirmed for:  February 9, 2010, 10:00 a.m.-Noon
Location:
Chico Employment Center Annex, 2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, 


Chico, CA
